Rochdale Borough Council
Proposal for the creation of a Resourced Provision at
Boarshaw Community Primary School, Stannycliffe Lane Middleton for February 2024

[bookmark: _GoBack]Notice is given that Rochdale Borough Council is considering the creation of a permanent resourced provision at:
Boarshaw Community Primary School, Stannycliffe Lane, Middleton M24 2NU 
Rochdale Council is now consulting on a proposal to create a permanent SEN resourced provision for children with Speech, Language and Communication Needs at Boarshaw Community Primary School with effect from February 2024.
The proposal is to create an SEN resourced provision at Boarshaw Community Primary School by providing up to 12 places for children with Speech, Language and Communication Needs. The creation of the provision would be for admission of up to 12 additional pupils from February 2024.

The current total capacity of the school would then be 432 places from the current capacity of 420 places.
Cabinet approval of the Educational Sufficiency Strategy for education placements across mainstream and Special Educational Needs schools within the borough was sought and approved on the 27th June 2023.

Consideration was given to the development of a series of Special School hubs and, of capital spend to provide accommodation at the Cabinet meeting on the 29th August 2023.

Copies of the complete proposal can be obtained from fay.davies@rochdale.gov.uk, gemma.coggin@rochdale.gov.uk, or by writing to School Organisation and Development Team, Early Help and Schools, Rochdale Borough Council, Number One Riverside, Smith Street, Rochdale, OL16 1XU. The proposal can be accessed on the Council website at: 

https://consultations.rochdale.gov.uk/research/statutory-proposal-for-boarshaw-community-primary

The consultation ends at midnight on the 17th January 2024 Any person may make comments on the proposal by writing to School Organisation and Development Team, Early Help and Schools, Rochdale Borough Council, Number One Riverside, Smith Street, Rochdale, OL16 1XU. You may also complete the on-line response form on the Council website.


Steve Kay
Assistant Director Early Help & Schools

